
 
 
For immediate release — Thursday, June 27, 2024 
 

Former University of Lethbridge Chancellor, Charles 
Weaselhead, appointed to Order of Canada 
 
The University of Lethbridge’s first Indigenous Chancellor, Charles Weaselhead, has 
been appointed a member of the Order of Canada. 
 
Today, Her Excellency the Right 
Honourable Mary Simon, Governor 
General of Canada, announced 83 new 
appointments to the Order of Canada, 
including one Companion, 16 Officers, 
two Honorary Officers and 64 
Members. Two appointments are 
promotions within the Order. 
 
Established in 1967, the Order of 
Canada celebrates outstanding 
achievements and extraordinary 
contributions. Over the years, its members have been honoured for inspiring innovation, 
for shaping the Canadian identity, and for enriching Canada's fabric. 
 
Weaselhead was named the University’s 14th Chancellor in February 2019 and served 
four years in the role. The former chief of the Blood Tribe and Treaty 7 grand chief, he is 
a survivor of residential schooling and devoted his life to promoting health, education 
and economic development issues for Indigenous people.  
 
During his tenure, the University launched its ELeV initiative, a unique and innovative 
partnership between the Blackfoot Confederacy, ULethbridge and the Mastercard 
Foundation to support and enable Indigenous youth to achieve their goals and become 
leaders in their communities. 
 
For more on Weaselhead’s appointment to the Order of Canada, see the announcement. 
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https://www.gg.ca/en/media/news/2024/order-canada-june


Contact:  
 
Trevor Kenney, Manager of Public Affairs  
403-329-2710 
403-360-7639 (cell) 
trevor.kenney@uleth.ca 
@ULethbridge 
 
Our University’s Blackfoot name is Iniskim, meaning Sacred Buffalo Stone. The University 
is located in traditional Blackfoot Confederacy territory. We honour the Blackfoot people 
and their traditional ways of knowing in caring for this land, as well as all Indigenous 
Peoples who have helped shape and continue to strengthen our University community. 
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